Dear Jeremy Wates.

We have read draft findings and recommendations version 13 October 2005 as sent for comment to parties concerned. We agree with all paragraphs of the draft. Thank you very much. 

1. We have found mistake in paragraph 7. Please, correct it.  

7. An industrial facility for storage of cement (6 stationary containers of 25 metres in height
and 4,000 tons in volume) and coal (a warehouse with the annual cargo turnover of 48,400 tons)
and production of construction materials resumed its operation in 1998, following seven years of
inactivity. Tsentrbeton Ltd facility is located in the immediate proximity of the residential area
where the communicants live (with some of the installations within 50 metres of residential
houses) in the Medeu district of Almaty.

It is not  Medeu district of Almaty. It is Dgetisuiski (Джетысуйский) district.

2. There is unclear place in paragraph 24. 

24.
With regard to the court decision of 27 November 2001, the court had in front of it three
claims: to require the public authorities to take certain actions (i.e. develop a management plan),
to revoke the conclusions of the earlier environmental assessment and the related permit and to
award compensation of damages. The decision addressed the third claim but failed to address the
request for an environmental management plan to be developed for the facility to bring its
operation into compliance with the national legislation. 

In paragraph 9 and 24 this claim called first claim. Please, make it clear. 
3. There is unclear place in paragraph 25. 

25. The Committee also finds that the failure to communicate the court decision to the parties,
as described in paragraph 13, constitutes a lack of fairness and timeliness in the procedure. At
the Committee's eighth meeting, the representatives of the Party concerned argued that even if
the decision was not communicated directly to the defendants, they still had a possibility to
access the text of the decision in the court records. 
It is unclear. Maybe you mean both parties? Please, make it clear.  
Please, confirm of receiving of this letter. . 

Best wishers,  

Ms, Gatina, Mr, Gatin and Ms. Konyushkova

Almaty, Kazakhstan 

7 November 2005
